
    

The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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This Week's Program
Program for August 13, 2015

Presenter: Dave Rice, UNLV Basketball coach

Program: UNLV Basketball

Dave Rice is in his fourth season as the head men's
basketball coach at UNLV.

On April 10, 2011, Rice returned to the school where
he was part of the 1990 National Championship team
as a player, was a Rhodes Scholar candidate while

earning his bachelor's degree in political science (UNLV '91), earned
his master's of business administration (UNLV '93) and served as a
Runnin' Rebel assistant coach for 11 seasons (1991-92 & 1994-2004).

In his first season back at the school, the 11th full-time head coach in
UNLV men's basketball history led the Runnin' Rebels to a 26-9 overall
record and became the winningest first-year head coach in the
program's existence. In his second season, Rice led his squad to
another 25-win campaign and back-to-back NCAA Tournament
appearances. He also led UNLV to its highest NCAA Tournament seed
in 22 years as the Runnin' Rebels were awarded the No. 5 seed in the
East for the 2013 NCAA Tournament.

Scribes      
8-13-15:    Stephen Tucker
8-20-15:    Bob Hulshouser 

8-27-15:    To be announced
 

Rotary Recap: August 6, 2015
By Debbie Mitsch & Jim Paxton

The regular Thursday meeting of  Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) 
was called to order at 7:15 a.m. by President Duane Frizell.  Following
the Pledge of Allegiance,  Bob Hulshouser shared a very inspiring
Rotary moment about his time in  Moscow, Russia, where he attended
a local meeting for a Rotary make-up.  Bob learned that all Rotarians
throughout the world are working toward a common goal: service
above self. His description of Moscow's elite, embracing the ideals of
Rotary, portrayed a powerful image of "A Rotary Moment."

Pres Duane announced that the SOARS presentation, honoring local
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Birthdays
Darcy A.
Dougherty 
August 21

Wedding Anniversaries
Michael Soden 
Aug 23

Jay Larsen 
Aug 25

David L.
McGovern 
Sep 05

Events
August 2015
08/13 -  Meeting Program:
Dave Rice, UNLV Basketball
coach
08/20 -  Program: Tony Brace,
Autrhor, Speaker, Coach
08/27 -  Club Assembly
08/31 -  SAFETY OFFICERS
AWARD RECOGNITION
(SOARS)

Green Valley Rotary meets
Thursdays at 7:00 a.m., Wild
Horse Golf Club

 

Pres Duane announced that the SOARS presentation, honoring local
police and fire first-responders, will be held August 31, 2015, at Las Vegas 

City Hall, from 9:00 to 11:00 a.m.  This is a new venue that will
comfortably accommodate all members interested in attending this
inspirational ceremony.  

Duane also announced that Club Assembly has been rescheduled for
Thursday, August 27.  All committee chairs and officers should be
prepared to present goals and action plans to the general membership
at this very important meeting.

Bob H, and Darcy Dougherty reported on the Gala.  Darcy has created
and printed ad applications for the Gala program.  She asks that you
consider an ad to promote your business.  Bob announced a change in
the Gala competition for prizes and sales. Now the “winning” Gala team
will be presented gifts from the Club rather than having dinner prepared
by “losing” teams.  Team captains should be prepared to provide
updates on their team’s progress in acquiring auction items, tickets,
and sponsorships.

Fine master extraordinaire and birthday boy, Mike Peterson, called up
the other August birthday celebrants, Darcy D and Caroline Orzes, for
a birthday serenade.  Members once again delivered a unique but
forgettable rendition.

After providing valuable trivia about National Wiggle Your Toes Day
and National Golf Month, Mike made the rounds to collect happy/
dammit dollars from the following members:

Immediate Past Pres Jack Ewing was once again in attendance and
glad to be in town after his travels to Buffalo and Boston. Gerry Holinski
was pleased to have his young daughter (and future Rotarian) Grace
with him.

Jon Hoolihan was happy that he had recently spoken with Lauren
Robedyk, who is doing well in Colorado. Lauren told Jon that her
father’s health has improved, and he was able to return to South America.

Steve Tucker was happy to be back from two weeks in his native
Northern California, after playing tourist in San Francisco and visiting
friends and family. Dave McGovern spent a hectic previous day
without his store manager, who was ill.  Susan Johnson requested that
Wine Club members give her their checks for this year’s Cabernet
Franc vintage.

Bob H introduced his guest Craig Matt, who is a former Rotarian from 
New Mexico.  Craig is now local and working with the local Hyundai
dealership.  He has agreed to provide a silent auction item to our Gala;
welcome and thanks Craig!

Darcy D encouraged everyone to live every day to the fullest, after
hearing about a close friend passing away suddenly.  Jay Larsen
chipped in a happy dollar for his son having made it safely to Guatemala

for his two year church mission. Amanda Connor, one of our newest
members, was fined a dollar for not wearing her Rotary pin while being
interviewed on television.  Pres Duane was glad he could still wiggle
his toes after his blisters became infected during his recent hiking and
camping trip.  

Christine Smith was then called
upon to introduce the guest

 



speakers, former President of Red
Rock Rotary Rachel Diehl, and
Linda Bertuzzi, the former Fremont
Rotary President.  

Rachel shared a power point of
her trip to India with the "Rotary
Dream Team" from District 5300.

 She participated in the National Immunization Day (NIDS) and in
building a water reservoir project for a rural community.  Rachel is a
dedicated Rotarian who was one of two Dream Team scholarship
recipients to travel to India for these important projects. She
experienced first-hand the dramatic difference Rotary is making. The
Indian people, struggle day to day,  but they will not have to worry
about the ravages of polio in the future.  She and the team worked side
by side with villagers to build the
reservoir.  At the end of her

presentation, she and Linda
Bertuzzi provided additional
information about the scholarship
which will be available to any
District 5300 Rotarian between the
ages of 25 to 30 who has been a
member in good standing for one
to three years.  The scholarship is
funded entirely by donations, and Christine Smith was the first Green
Valley Rotarian to provide funding for the 2016 recipients.   President
Duane thanked Rachel and Linda for the informative talk and presented
Rachel with the official guest speaker pen.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 with recitation of the Four Way
Test.  Jack Ewing led us, following the selection of his raffle ticket  and
his drawing of a card which left the raffle prize largely intact.  Finally,
Debbie Mitsch was called on to ring the closing bell.  

Guests

Grace Holinski, guest of Gerry Holinski
Michael Ty, guest of George Baggott
Bob Dougherty, guest of Darcy Dougherty
Craig Mott, guest of Bob Hulshouser
Greg Bruce
Visiting Rotarians
Rachel Diehl - Speaker, Red Rock Rotary
Linda Bertuzzi - Speaker, Fremont Rotary
 


